
                          
 

VILLAGE OF MERRICKVILLE – WOLFORD 

POLICE SERVICES BOARD 

Minutes 

Wednesday, Sept. 23, 2015 at 2:00 p.m. 
Council Chambers 

Present:  Members  Dell Bower 
    David Nash, Mayor 
  OPP Liaison Insp. Bill Bolton 

Gallery:   None. 

Pecuniary interest:    None. 

Additions to the Agenda and Approval  

 The Chair added two correspondence items at the table.  The Minister’s Letter dated 
August 20 re: Provincial appointees and an OAPSB Blast regarding Haldiman’s comments on 
the OPP report format. 

Moved by D. Nash, seconded by D. Bower 
 That the agenda of the September 23, 2015 meeting be adopted as circulated. 
         Carried. 

Minutes:    

Moved by D. Bower seconded by D. Nash 
That the minutes of the August 20, 2015 meeting be adopted as circulated. 
        Carried. 

Delegations:  None. 

Correspondence:  

1. OAPSB re: Minister Navqu “Safer Ontario Strategy” speech – (received as 
information) 

2. Min of Comm Safety and Corr Services re: Province developing a new strategy for a 
safer Ontario – (received as information) 

3. Toronto PSB re: 9-11 cell phone user fees – (received as information) 

4. Minister’s Letter – re: Provincial appointees.  There was some discussion on whether 
this had been seen prior to this meeting.  The board continues to wait for a provincial 
appointee to be appointed. 

5. OAPSB E-Blast – Haldiman re: OPP Reporting Tool  - received as information 

 

Business arising from the minutes:  None 

Police reports and stats: 

Insp. Bolton reviewed the report from August with the members.  

There was discussion regarding the results of the Speed Spy being installed on St. 



Lawrence Street.  Data collected is attached.  The OPP have set up a focused patrol on 
St. Lawrence in response to the date – which shows a high level of speeding on the 
street.  

New Business: 

1. BBC News re: UK Police Focus on Public Risk , outsource other functions (received 
as information) 

2. Request from Council (Sept 14) re: OPP parking spot on Brock St. E. 

 The board discussed the OPP parking spot with Insp. Bolton.  He indicated he would 
like to do what is best for the community.  After discussions about the spot in relation to 
the need for parking spaces, the Inspector indicated the OPP could find other places to 
park.  The Board agreed to advise Council the OPP did not require the dedicated parking 
spot on Brock Street. 

In Camera:  Not required. 

Next Scheduled meeting:   October 21, 2015 at 2:00 p.m. Adjournment: 

 

Moved by D. Nash, seconded by D. Bower 

That the meeting adjourn at 2:48 p.m. 

          Carried 



 



 


